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April 30, 2020 

 
PARTS CHANGE NOTIFICATION 

 
 
 
PART NUMBER: AC15WNA-R 
 
 
This document is to clarify the change in the AC power cord part number AC15WNA-R, also 

referred to as AC15WNA and/or AC15WNAR. To circumvent the tariffs levied by the U.S. 

government against parts made in China, in March 2019 the manufacturing location of the 

AC15WNA-R power cord was moved from China to Thailand. The overmold tools for both the 

AC plug and the IEC plug at the Thailand factory are different than at the China factory and, 

therefore, the two power cords appear different.  

 

Along with the physical tooling and appearance differences, the IEC plug of the new version has 

a snugger fit into IEC receptacles for better retention. Please ensure that the IEC plug is fully 

inserted into the IEC inlet so as to avoid a loose connection. The connection to the power socket 

remains the same. 

 

Though physically different in appearance, the part number still remains as AC15WNA-R, 

though internally Phihong references the new version as AC15WNA(1)-R. Attached are copies 

of the specifications for the old and new versions of the AC15WNA-R power cord. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Thomas Chin 

Sr. Marketing Manager 

Phihong USA Corp. 


